

## Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY AND PUBLIC WORKS

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Commissioner

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray and Urban County Council

FROM:

Richard Moloney, Commissioner

Department of Environmental Quality and Public Works

Steve Feese, Director

Division of Waste Management

DATE:

June 26, 2013

RE:

Modified Line Layout for the Materials Recycling Facility (MRF)

The Division of Waste Management is requesting approval of the bid from Machinex Technologies, out of Chicago, IL, to design, build and provide all materials and labor to install a modified line layout as specified in RFP #19-2013. Their lump sum cost is \$1,111,642.86.

This modified line layout will provide more manual pre-sort stations and provide a larger OCC bin. These changes will result in reduced downtime, reduced maintenance due to equipment damage, and improved quality of the commodities being sold as recycle.

This request is fully budgeted and will be funded through the Urban Service Fund with an additional \$112,000 in State funding from the Kentucky Pride Fund.